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I N S I D E  T H I S  

I S S U E :  

Join Us Weekly at  

China Cook 

2200 St. Johns Blvd. 

Vancouver, WA 98661 

Check our meeting  

schedule! 

We are back from our trip to Col-
orado and Utah. It was a great 
time to be traveling. The fall col-
ors were splendid.  It is good to 
be back home in our regular rou-
tine, however. 
 
And, it’s a great time to be a LI-
ON.  We are excited to have in-
ducted four new members into 
the club on Friday, October 27.  
Our DG, Lion Bill Karcher, is still 
not able to fulfill his schedule, so 
II VP DG, Stephen Staudinger 
performed the induction ceremo-
ny.  PDG  J D Nellor filled in for 
Lion Bill. Our thoughts and best 
wishes go out to Bill for a speedy 
recovery. 
 
FV Lions David and Penny Rich 
and Lee Denny along with Mil-
waukie Lion Dennis Tichenor are 
preparing for their trip to Peru. 
This should be a very exciting 
time for them. They have a full 
schedule as they assist FACE and 
the Lions in Lambayeque, and 
hopefully they will have some 
time to check out a museum and 
some scenic sights. We look for-
ward to hearing all about it upon 
their return. 
 
There is a lot going on for our 
club during this quarter. Here are 
just a few of the activities: MODA 
Center concession work; Share 

N O V E M B E R  S P E A K E R S   

P R O G R A M  D I R E C T O R  

P H Y L L I S  
 

November 3 

 Andy Silver, Council for the 

Homeless    

November  10 

Brad Richardson, Executive 

Director, Clark  County  

Historical Museum 
 

November 17 

Kelly Jones, Veterans Resource 

Center Manager, Clark College  
 

November 24 

No meeting -  

day after Thanksgiving  

Editor:  Shelly Brown 
Lsbrown65@comcast.net 

503-887-4639 

House on the 3rd Wednesday of 
each month; Charity Day at 
Warehouse 23; serving Thanks-
giving dinner at Washington Ele-
mentary; Walk and Knock Bag 
Folding and food collection; 
Health screening at three ele-
mentary schools; and our Santa 
Store activities. 
 
Please sign up for our Christmas 
Dinner. It will be at Club Green 
Meadows on December 1.  
(There will be no noon meeting 
that day.) Our Co-Chairs for the 
dinner are Lions Gay Enyeart 
and Eva Halter. This is always a 
festive event and a great way to 
celebrate the season with fellow 
Lions. 
 
 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
 
King Lion Chriss Denny 

http://lionsclubs.org/


P A G E  2  

F O R T  V A N C O U V E R  L I O N ’ S  U P R O A R  

 

President:  Chriss Denny 

1ST VP - Fundraising:  Len Leger 

2ND VP  Service:  David Rich 

Secretary:  Doug Wilson 

Treasurer:   Gay Enyeart 

Membership Chair:  David Rich 

Past President: Tony Licata 

 

Directors: 

1-year Eva Halter 

1-year  Lee Denny 

1-year Rick Giles 

2-year Steve Seymour 

2-year Phyllis Goldhammer 
 

Ceremonial Officers: 

Tail Twister:   Allen Rhyassen 

Lion Tamer:  Fred Larson 

 

Social Media: 
Fort Vancouver Lions   www.fortvancouverlions.org 

Our Facebook Members Group Fort Vancouver Lion Members 

Our Facebook Public Page  Fort Vancouver Lions 

District 19G  www.19glions.weebly.com 

LCI MD-19 www.lionsmd19.com 

LCI www.lionsclubs.org  

 Fort Vancouver Lions Club  

Officers 2016-17 

CHRISTMAS DINNER  
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 1, 2017 

 

CLUB GREEN MEADOWS    
7703 NE 72ND AVE.  VANCOUVER WA. 

 

DINNER MENU      
PRIME RIB, SALMON, SALAD, POTATOES,  

VEGETABLE,  ROLLS, DESSERT                 
 

NO HOST BAR 6:00 PM      
DINNER 6:30 – 8:00 PM 

 

INTERNATIONAL DINNER AUCTION     
CHRISTMAS CAROLS  

 

TICKET RAFFLE 
COST $32.00 

 
For Questions, Contact: 

Gay Enyeart   503 799 1099 
Eva Halter      360 607 3310 

Dear Fort Vancouver  
Lions Club Foundation, 
 
The Kroger Family of 
Stores is committed to bringing hope and help to local communi-
ties. We do this through a variety of activities, including charitable 
giving, sponsorships and the unique Community Rewards Program 
of Fred Meyer. We are also committed to carefully protecting our 
customers' personal information. In order to meet their expecta-
tion of privacy, we have adopted a simple policy to never share a 
customer's personal information. Our privacy policy applies to 
Community Rewards participation as well. As your neighborhood 
food retailer, we deeply value our ability to support local organiza-
tions like yours. 
 
Your supporters (10 households) who shopped at Fred Meyer 
between 7-1-2017 and 9-30-2017 (Cycle 2017, Qtr 3) have 
contributed to your $56.11 total donation. Your organization will 
be receiving a Kroger check in this amount within 30 days from 10
-20-2017. If you have any questions, please email or visit our 
website at . Thank you for your continued support of your local 
Fred Meyer store. 
Don't forget to use your newsletter, website, and events to en-
courage your supporters to link to your organization. The more 
your supporters shop with us, the more money your organization 
will earn! 
 
Thank you,  
Community Rewards Staff  

http://www.fortvancouverlions.org
http://www.19glions.weebly.com
http://www.lionsmd19.com
http://www.lionsclubs.org
http://www.fredmeyer.com/communityrewards
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Fort Vancouver Lions - supporting the Gresham Breakfast 
Lions Club! 

Three couples from our club enjoyed an afternoon outing to a PSU Vikings football game at Providence Park 
on Saturday, October 14. This was a fundraiser which included a Lions Tailgate Party (and really good seats 
at the ball game.)  Rich Correa was there to greet us and make sure we had plenty to eat at the tailgate 
party. It was a fun afternoon for a great cause as $12.00 per ticket goes to the Oregon Sight and Hearing 
Foundation.  The Vikings did not defeat the Arizona Jacks - but we still enjoyed getting out - even though 
the weather proved to be a bit brisk. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictured by couple:  Lee and Chriss Denny, Len and Jen Leger, and Jim McCown and Joy Kosterman  

Fort Vancouver Lions are proud to announce the induction of four new members 
 
We had the induction ceremony on Friday, October 27, at our luncheon meeting. Because our District 
Governor was not able to attend the meeting, our own Stephen Staudinger, II Vice District Governor of 
District 19G, officiated the induction. 
  
Lion John Lyons sponsored Suzanne Day. Lion Roy Pulliam sponsored two new members, Tim Ragland and 
Wendy Bucowski. (Note: Roy has sponsored Greg Flakus, as well, but he was unable to attend this meet-
ing.)  Lion David Rich sponsored Makena Kerr. 
  
We extend  a warm welcome to our new Fort Vancouver Lions and look forward to serving with them on 
any projects they might choose. 
  
 
Pictured from left to right are: Lions David Rich, Makena Kerr, Wendy Bucowski, Roy Pulliam, Tim 
Ragland, John Lyons and Suzanne Day. 
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Date Time Location Notes 

Phyllis Goldhammer     Program Chair 

Friday, Nov 3 12:00 noon China Cook Restaurant   

Friday, Nov 10 12:00 noon China Cook Restaurant   

Thursday, Nov 16 10:30 am WA Elem. Thanksgiving 
Lunch 

Lions help serve 

Friday, Nov 17 12:00 noon China Cook Restaurant Board Meeting 10:30 

Friday, Nov 24 NO NOON MEEETING  Thanksgiving Weekend 

Bruce Armstrong     Program Chair 

Friday, Dec 1 6:00 pm Club Green Meadows Gay Enyeart,  
Eva Halter Co-Chairs 

Friday, Dec 8 12:00 noon China Cook Restaurant   

Friday, Dec 15 12:00 noon China Cook Restaurant Board Meeting 10:30 

Friday, Dec 22 NO NOON MEETING  Christmas Weekend 

Friday, Dec 29 NO NOON MEETING  New Year Weekend 

Proposed FVLC General Membership Meeting Schedule 
November 3 through Dec. 29, 2017 

DATE DAY ACTIVITY COMMENTS 

Nov 15 Wed Prepare and serve evening meal at the Share 
House 

Nancy Brown Chair 3:00 pm 

Nov 16 Thur Charity Day at Warehouse 23 – Purchase lunch 
or dinner; mention our club and Washington Ele-
mentary 

Our club will receive 50% of the 
cost of the meals, which will benefit 
Washing Elementary and our work 
there 

Nov 16 Wed FVLC volunteers help serve Thanksgiving Dinner 
to WES students 

WES will determine number of vol-
unteers needed 

Nov 18 Sat Walk and Knock Bag folding at the Food Bank 8:00 am 
  

Nov 29 Wed FVLC volunteers will provide health screening to 
students at Washington Elementary 

Stephen Staudinger and Martha 
Johnson Co- Chairs  8:30 am until 
done 

Nov 30 Thur FVLC volunteers will provide health screening to 
students at Ogden Elementary 

Stephen Staudinger and Martha 
Johnson Co- Chairs  8:30 am until 
done 

Dec 1 Fri FVLC volunteers will provide health screening to 
students at Roosevelt Elementary 

Stephen Staudinger and Martha 
Johnson Co- Chairs  8:30 am until 
done 

Dec 2 Sat Walk and Knock Collection   

Dec 13 Wed Santa Store Set-up at Washington Elementary Linda Licata Chair 3:00 pm until 
done 

Dec 14 Thur Santa Store for students at Washington Elemen-
tary 

Linda Licata Chair 8:30 am until 
done 

FORT VANCOUVER LIONS 2 MONTH ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
NOVEMBER – DECEMBER 2017 
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F O R T  V A N C O U V E R  L I O N ’ S  U P R O A R  

Please email newsletter  

articles for the December newsletter to:   

Shelly Brown at Lsbrown65@comcast.net by  

Friday, November 24! Thanks!!!  

A Very Interesting Charity Drive – Can Openers! 
 
 Our speaker at the noon meeting on Friday the 13th was Wendy Bucowski. She is the Operations Man-
ager for the FISH Warehouse. Wendy emphasized the need for volunteers. The best case scenario would be 
25 workers per shift. FISH serves 1700 families per month with basic food needs. The location of the ware-
house is 906 Harney Street. Volunteers serve as drivers, food sorters, greeters, packers, etc. The look of 
joy on the faces of children who receive these food items is priceless.  Roy Pulliam invited 
Wendy to join our club. We look forward to having her as a member. 
 
 Another item that was mentioned was CAN OPENERS. Yes, some of the recipients of 
food have no way of cooking and they need a way to open the canned goods they receive. 
It was suggested that we each bring a can opener to the next noon meeting.  As of the 
meeting on Friday October 20, we have collected 20 openers. Keep them coming. We 
would like to have a total of 100 to donate.  If we accomplish this, we will have another 
Centennial Project to add to our list. 
 
Submitted by Lion Chriss Denny 

Washington Elementary Curriculum Dinner 
 
 On September 26, 2017 Fort Vancouver Lions put on the annual Curriculum Dinner.  The dinner started 
at 5:00 pm and the Chairperson, Barbara Fey and the Co-Chair, Nancy Brown arrived at 4:00 pm to start 
setting up for the dinner and to help Donna, the kitchen manager, prepared the food.  The other volunteers 
arrived at 4:30 pm to finish setting up.   
 
 The volunteers were Eva Halter, Bill Shalaby, Ken and Delores Milligan, Bill Cooper and Carol Bisbee-
Cooper, Terry and Helen Sutfin, Steve and Gail Seymour and Martha Johnson.  We served about 100 people 
this year.  The students and families who attended the dinner enjoyed the dinner of chili 
dogs, broccoli florets and carrot sticks, cookies and lemonade.  There was quite a bit of food 
left over which Terry and Helen Sutfin brought to Share House. They were very happy and 
grateful to receive our donation. 
 
Barbara Fey, Committee Chair 

Fort Vancouver Lions JOIN THE FIGHT AGAINST DIABETES 
 
 The Fort Vancouver Lions Club has made fighting diabetes a priority.  Diabetes is one of the fastest-
growing diseases in the world, currently affecting 422 million people of all races, income levels and ages. 
As Lions, we're dedicated to fighting the diabetes epidemic to improve lives. 
 Over the years, our Lions club has participated in the American Diabetes Association’s fund-
raiser, Tour de Cure” and the ADA EXPO. We have had speakers from Camp Leo and Gales 
Creek Camp present programs at our regular club meeting. In addition, we have sent club dona-
tions to both organizations. Fort Vancouver Lions are proud to recognize World Diabetes Day 
on November 14, 2017  
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Lions Sight Foundation of Clark County  
September 5, 2017 

Board Room: Washington State School for the Blind 
Officers:  
Chair:            Steve Seymour, Fort Vancouver  Vice-Chair:   Bill Lundin, Hazel Dell  
Secretary:      Jen Leger, Fort Vancouver  Treasurer:    Bruce Manning, Columbia Crest 
Patient Care:  Ralph Harding, Fort Vancouver 
 
Attendee Introductions: John Caldwell, Fort Vancouver; Susan Nellor, Vancouver; Bob Weller, Fort Vancouver; 

JD Nellor, Vancouver; Bill Lundin, Hazel Dell; Steve Seymour, Fort Vancouver; Jen Leger, Fort Vancouver; Bruce Man-
ning, Columbia Crest; Ralph Harding, Fort Vancouver; Dave Tanner, Ridgefield; Sari Lynne Werminlinger, Kay Hust, 
Salmon Creek; David Page, Salmon Creek; Jeff Fish, HazelDell;  

 
Meeting called to order by:      Chairman Steve Seymour    Time: 6:30 pm 
 
Approval of Minutes from Previous meeting:  
Motion to approve with no changes: Ralph Harding  Seconded by: David Page 
Discussion: None      Vote Result: Motion Passed 
 
Treasurers Report:                                
  Beginning Balance (from August 1, 2017)    $ 7,038.01   
  Donations/Income 
   David/Patty Page             25.00 
   La Center Lions  donation                   1000.00 
  Total Donations/Income                                              1,025.00 
        Total Donations/Income/Cash in Account                  8,063.01 
               
           Disbursements  
 Checks for 28 eye exams and glasses           3,070.00 
 Office MAX Postage stamps (300)             147.00     
  Total disbursements                                          3,217.00 
  Balance of Account                                           4,846.01 
  

Average cost per case this month $109.64 
 Accounts Payable 
  Total Pending Vouchers  91       9,977.00 
  Total Pending Payments                0.00 
  Total Accounts Payable         9,977.00   
 
 Available Balance to Date     $(5,130.99) 
Approval of Treasurer’s Report 
    Motion to approve: Jeff Fish 
    Seconded by: Bill Lundin 
    Discussion: None 
    Committee Vote result: Motion Passed 
   
Status of Endowments Report:   Sept 5, 2017 
              Instrument   Value   Gain/Loss 
USAA Cornerstone                             $3628.90    +$27.10 
USAA Income Stock Fund                            4437.88          +106.75 

Vanguard Bonds           15,467.32         +136.33 
Vanguard-Dividend Growth                          8,017.48                    -31.32 

Vanguard-Health Care             6,655.49             -32.01 
Vanguard – Wellesley                                    7,824.99            +35.29 
 
        Total          $46,032.06        +242.14 
Patient Care: 
46 Applications for Service  
           4 denied; 3 need more information  
  39 Applications approved  
New Business:  
Bob Weller shared a sample of new business cards stating the purpose of the foundation. The goal would be to 

hand this card out to DSHS workers or others who could communicate our foundation goals. Bob displayed a sample 
card which was reviewed and accepted.  

Steve Seymour reviewed a copy of the revised Foundation Application form. The revised form has had the re-
quirement for the social security number removed. It has been distributed to the members of the sight committee for 
uploading to each Lions Club web page.   

 
Meeting adjourned at 7: 40 pm 
Next meeting:  October 3, 2017; WSSB Board Room; 6:30 pm  
 
Respectfully submitted, Jen Leger, Secretary  
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November 2017 

FVLC 

Original Pin 
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Contributions from our Advertising Sponsors provide the funds necessary for this publication.  

Please show your support for 

 

Ear-Care hearing Aid Centers, LLC                                

360-690-HEAR (4327)                                       
Western Hearing & Audiology 

8317 E Mill Plain  Vancouver, WA  98664 

Board Certified Hearing Instrument Sciences 

 

 

 

 

 

WORK EXPERIENCE 

Training Sites for students who 
are blind or visually impaired. Help educate a 

handicapped student 
Contact: Lori Pulliam  

WSSB Vocational Coordinator 
360-696-6321 Ext# 116 

 

CARSTAR Jacobus           Jerry Jacobus– Owner 
 

6710 NE St John’s Road 
Vancouver, WA  98661 

 

      360-693-2118         1-800-CARSTAR  
    360-993-2032fx    www.carstar.com 

 
carstar-jacobus@integraonline.com 

360-253-5934 

CREDIT CARD ACCEPTANCE 
GIFT CARD PROGRAMS 

CHECK VERIFICATION, CONVERSION & GUARAN-
TEE 

 

ASK FOR CHERI PERRY 
 

CLARK COUNTY’S ONLY LOCALLY OWNED AND  
OPERATED CREDIT CARD PROCESSING COMPANY!!! 

  

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF  
THE FORT VANCOUVER LIONS CLUB 

PO BOX 701  
VANCOUVER, WA  98666-0701 

 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

mailto:rick-giles@ear-care.com
mailto:Lori.Pulliam@wssb.wa.gov
mailto:pip@qwestoffice.net
mailto:gwjacobus@msn.com
mailto:cheri@totalmerchantconcepts.com
http://lionsclubs.org/

